
WAC 246-222-070  Requests by workers for inspections.  (1) Any 
worker or representative of workers who believes that a violation of 
the act, of these regulations, or of license conditions exists or has 
occurred in work under a license or registration with regard to radio-
logical working conditions in which the worker is engaged, may request 
an inspection by giving notice of the alleged violation to the Wash-
ington state department of health, office of radiation protection. Any 
such notice shall be in writing, shall set forth the specific grounds 
for the notice, and shall be signed by the worker or representative of 
the workers. A copy shall be provided to the licensee or registrant by 
the office of radiation protection no later than at the time of in-
spection except that, upon the request of the worker giving such no-
tice, his or her name and the name of individuals referred to therein 
shall not appear in such copy or on any record published, released, or 
made available by the department, except for good cause shown.

(2) If, upon receipt of such notice, the inspector for the office 
of radiation protection determines that the complaint meets the re-
quirements set forth in subsection (1) of this section, and that there 
are reasonable grounds to believe that the alleged violation exists or 
has occurred, the inspector shall cause an inspection to be made as 
soon as practicable, to determine if such alleged violation exists or 
has occurred. Inspections pursuant to this section need not be limited 
to matters referred to in the complaint.

(3) No licensee or registrant shall discharge or in any manner 
discriminate against any worker because such worker has filed any com-
plaint or instituted or caused to be instituted any proceeding under 
these regulations or has testified or is about to testify in any such 
proceeding or because of the exercise by such worker on behalf of the 
worker or other workers of any option afforded by this chapter.
[Statutory Authority: RCW 70.98.050. WSR 14-01-077, § 246-222-070, 
filed 12/16/13, effective 1/16/14; WSR 94-01-073, § 246-222-070, filed 
12/9/93, effective 1/9/94. Statutory Authority: RCW 70.98.050 and 
70.98.080. WSR 91-15-112 (Order 184), § 246-222-070, filed 7/24/91, 
effective 8/24/91. Statutory Authority: RCW 43.70.040. WSR 91-02-049 
(Order 121), recodified as § 246-222-070, filed 12/27/90, effective 
1/31/91. Statutory Authority: RCW 70.98.080. WSR 87-01-031 (Order 
2450), § 402-48-070, filed 12/11/86; Order 1084, § 402-48-070, filed 
1/14/76.]
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